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Retailer Newsletter

June 1, 2020
Tom’s Business “TIPS”

“To Improve Profits”

RE: Correct Change
Greetings,
I was in line at the grocery store recently and watched the cashier hand the customer her change. The customer immediately said loudly, “I gave you a twenty!” After a few seconds, she repeated her statement again, this time a little louder. The cashier appeared stunned, looked around to see if anyone overheard the comment. She immediately opened the drawer and gave the customer a $10 bill. Now I will be honest with you, I don’t know if the customer handed her a ten or a twenty, but the customer certainly intimidated the cashier into handing over $10. As many of you will remember, during our Customer Service training session, I discuss the proper way to take money and give change. Here is a brief recap:

· When the sale is completed, the CSR should state: “That will be $6.50”.
· If the customer is paying in cash, and hand you $20, the CSR should state loud enough for the customer to hear, “Out of a $20”.

· Press Cash Tendered, $20.00
· Place the bill(s) on top of keyboard.

· Tell the customer, “Your change is $13.50”.

· Hand the customer the 50 cents, and count the bills back, 10, 11, 12, 13.
· “Thanks for coming in today, please come back”.

· Place the $20 bill in the register and close the drawer.

If you follow those steps, all the time, you will not have an incident like that, occur in your store. As a former business owner, a fear I have of a short-change incident is I did not want customers overhearing the incident and think to themselves, “Maybe the employees who work here might steal money from me too.” You also are setting yourself up for dishonest customers to rip you off.
I like the plastic tray idea I shared with you last month. This is an excellent tool to avoid direct physical contact with customers particularly during the COVID -19 virus. I suggest counting the bills in full view of the customer and place both the bills and coins in the tray. This works great if you are using plexiglass dividers in your stores.
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I have also watch CSR’s struggle with the plexiglass dividers and trying to bag the customers purchase. I believe it would be easier (and safer since you are not actually touching the merchandise) to simply hand the bag to customers and let them put the items in a bag.
I found the following on-line from NACS I believe is worthwhile reading:

What Is Employee Turnover Costing You?
The average cost to hire a full-time, hourly store associate in 2019 was $1,716. 
Do you know exactly how much losing an employee costs your company’s bottom line? Since 2016, the cost to hire an hourly store associate has increased more than 30%, while the average turnover rate has remained over 100%. Convenience stores spend $1,716 on average to hire a full-time hourly worker, according to the NACS State of the Industry (SOI) Compensation Report© of 2019 Data. With the full-time hourly associate turnover rate averaging 81% for c-stores and the part-time associate rate nearly double that, finding ways to keep employees happy—and at the cash register—is crucial in today’s competitive marketplace.
That reminds me of a topic I always cover during our Recruiting, Hiring, and Training seminar. As a retailer, I would invest ½ of the cost of turnover ($1,716), in salary &/or benefits for my current staff. I felt I was reducing turnover and keeping my qualified CSR’s longer. After Target recently raised their starting wage, they discovered a better caliber of employee applying for jobs.
Last month I discussed ‘Ghost Employees’ and ‘Ghost Vendors’. Well, I wasn’t surprised when I had six responses from retailers. A couple of them suspected both ghost employees and ghost vendors and others were pretty sure they had been paying ghost vendors for several years.
It appears the upcoming EMV Deadline for fuel dispensers has been moved to April 2021 due to the COVID-19 pandemic. I strongly urge you to not wait too long to be make sure your dispensers comply.
I read a fact recently, “63% of consumers will go out of their way to get to a store with lower gas prices”. Imagine that!! “Competitive pricing is vital to your store’s success!” 
Don't be a victim of the 5 Dangerous Words –

‘Maybe I’ll Do It Tomorrow’

Do it today, because tomorrow (could be) will be too late!
Tom                                                                     
Thomas W. Terrono
T&S Management Services, LLC
Instructor / Consultant for the Convenience Store Industry
Lee's Summit MO 64082-4864    
816.550.8048


[image: image3]
tom.tsms@gmail.com


www.tsmanagementservices.com
“Our business is making your business better!”
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